
BULL GA WORKGROUP 
MEETING NOTES 

3/18/04 
Present: 
Bob Blanford 
Martin Reidlinger 
Jay Olsen 
Wade Kidder 
Robyn King 
Jerry Wandler 

 FS Present: 
Mike Balboni 
Mark Natale 
Kathy Mohar 

 
Mike reviewed the agenda and the ground rules.  The group approved the 3/2/04 meeting notes as 
written. 
 
Process: 
Mike explained how the Forest Plan revision process is expected to proceed.  The workgroup 
products are being funneled to the planning team.  Around the end of May they intend to mail out 
a newsletter to all workgroup participants with a summary of all comments received to date, the 
workgroup DFCs, and an explanation of how the planning team will utilize the workgroup input.  
Mike will be mailing out the workgroup DFC statements next week to workgroup participants.  
The DFCs will also be posted on the KIPZ website (www.fs.fed.us/kipz) by geographic area 
(GA) and by issue topic.  In September or October, the planning team intends to reconvene the 
workgroups to share how and where the team used the DFC products and to give the workgroups 
a chance to respond before issuing the Draft EIS.  Jerry asked whether the workgroup DFCs 
would remain intact by GA, and Mike responded that there is a strong desire to keep GA-specific 
information intact.  Jerry suggested that the workgroups might need some time to digest the 
information before responding. 
 
Fire Risk DFC 
The group agreed to maintain the fire risk DFC as written at the last meeting.  Bob questioned 
how the forest would measure a net increase in forest health.  Mike said that is what the planning 
team would wrestle with.   
 
Timber DFC 
The group agreed on wording for a timber DFC.   
 
Water/Aquatics 
Jerry would like to see the forest address the potential problem for whirling disease.    
 
IRAs 
The group revisited the earlier decision to hold off on the issue of snowmobiling in the 
Scotchman Peak proposed wilderness area until the Idaho workgroup worked out a DFC for that 
side.  Mike had talked with the ranger from Sandpoint, and it sounds like they are not going to 
reach any consensus on that issue as workgroup.  The Bull workgroup agreed that without 
knowing what will happen to the Idaho portion of the Scotchman’s area, it would be difficult to 
proceed with a workgroup recommendation for the Montana side.   
 
People can continue to submit comments as individuals to the planning team through April, but 
Mike recommended that they get them in soon. 
 
S/Kathy Mohar 


